
send high doses of radiation to the area 

of the cancer cells or tumors. This is 

called “external beam radiation therapy.” 

For certain types of cancer, a 

radioactive source is put inside the 

body near the tumor. This is called 

“internal radiation” or “brachytherapy.” 

For other types of cancer, radioactive 

drugs are used. They can be given by 

mouth or put into a vein. 

Radiation can be the only treatment 

given for a cancer. Or, it can be used 

with other treatments like surgery, 

chemotherapy, hormone therapy, 

targeted therapy, or immunotherapy. 

Where do people go to get  



Side effects of radiation therapy 
Radiation therapy harms some normal 
healthy cells, which can cause side 
effects. Side effects people may get 
depend on the type and area of the 
body where the treatment is given. 
Because of this, not everyone getting 
radiation will have the same side effects. 

Some side effects might happen during 
or right after getting treatment, while 
others might happen after a few days, 
weeks, months, or years after treatment. 

Some common side effects include: 

•  Feeling weak and tired (fatigue) 

•  Skin changes on or around the  
treated area 

•  Hair loss at or around the treated area 

•  Low blood cell counts 

•  Other problems, depending on which 
part of the body is in the treatment area 

Questions to ask 
Here are some questions you can ask 
your doctor and health care team: 

•  What type of radiation will I get? 

•  How often will I get treatment? 

•  How long will my treatment last? 

•  Where will I go to get my treatment? 

•  Can I drive myself to treatment?

•  Will I need other types of treatment? 

•  What side effects could I have? 

•  How will my side effects be managed 
and what can I do about them? 

•  Will I have any long-term or late  
side effects? 

•  Can I continue taking my other 
medications or supplements during 
treatment? 

•  Will my insurance pay for radiation 
therapy? How much will I have to pay? 

•  Will I be able to work, go to school, 
or take care of my family during 
treatment? 

•  What can I do to take care of myself 

http://www.cancer.org/radiation

